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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 
December 31 New Year’s Eve Dance, Laporte Community Hall, 8pm 
January 1 NEW YEAR’S DAY 
January 10 & 11 Minor Hockey Day, Eatonia Memorial Arena 
January 24 & 25 Eatonia Oasis Payers Dinner Theatre, Eatonia Community Hall, Cocktails 5:30pm, Dinner 6:30pm Performance 8pm 
February 8 Mantario Lion’s Winter Festival, Eyre Park, 11am Registration 
February 14 VALENTINE’S DAY 
February 14 Eatonia Lion’s Club Valentine’s Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 
February 18 FAMILY DAY 
March 6 World Day of Prayer, EOL, 2pm 
March 17 ST. PATRICK’S DAY 
April 11 Mantario Lion’s Fish Fry, Eyre Park, 5pm 
June 21 Mantario Lion’s Rib Fest, Eyre Parke, 5pm 
July 31 – Aug 2 Eatonia Centennial Celebrations 
October 25 Eatonia Fowl Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 
Welcome to 2020! We hope everyone had an enjoyable and relaxing holiday season. 
 
Just to clarify from last month’s council message in regards to “Where does the money go for a fire 
call?” In the newsletter it stated that wages were paid to members of the Eatonia Fire Brigade for 
operating the truck and equipment in answer to calls and otherwise assisting in fighting fire originating 
from the area. Just to expand on this, the members from the fire brigade donate their wages back to 
purchase fire equipment. We want to thank the fire fighters for their donations. 
 
On December 10, 2019, the Town Council passed a False Alarm Bylaw to regulate and control false 
alarm calls. There are more details on this bylaw further in this newsletter.  

If you have any questions about the False Alarm Bylaw and/or Protective Services Cost Recovery Bylaw, 
please contact the town office or a council member.   

Looking for a municipal tax break for 2020? Stop by the town office before January 31st to receive a 6% 
discount on your prepayment of Municipal property taxes. 
 
Interested in joining a committee in the New Year? Stop by the town office to find out what committees 
are looking for new members. 
 
Yours truly,  
Town Council 

January 2020 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 
1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Wednesday, January 1st for 
New Year’s Day 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Wednesday, January 1st for 
New Year’s Day 

THANK YOU 
 

To everyone who dropped off 
cards and treats for the 

Christmas season! It is truly 
appreciated. 

 

We wish you all the best in 2020! 
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PET LICENSES 
 

 Please renew your licenses by  
January 31, 2020.  

 If your pet already has a license, please 
remember to bring the license number when  

you come in to renew. 
 

Spayed or Neutered $15.00/each 
Not Spayed or Neutered $20.00/each 

BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

The town office will be mailing out notices.  
 

Thank you in advance for your payment. 
 

  
EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the Town of Eatonia 
Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 
Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 
Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 
1/4 Page Ad $37 
1/2 Page Ad $58 
Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 
1/2 Page Ad $28 
Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 
Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  
22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 
 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Monday, January 6th           
Monday, January 20th  

 
 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, January 2nd        
Thursday, January 16th 
Thursday, January 30th 

 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 
INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 
Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 
will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 
are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 
prepayment of 2020 taxes. The following 
discounts will be applied to Municipal tax 

payments made during that month: 
 

January – 6% 
February – 5% 

March – 4% 
April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 

If you have any questions feel free to  
call the office 

 

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2020 
 

There has been a rate increase to water and sewer. 
You will notice this increase on your next utility bill 

which will be mailed out on March 2, 2020. 
 

For residential, 
 The rate increases are as follows (per billing): 

Minimum Water Fee $96.00 
Overage Rate $8.90/1000 gallons 

Sewer Fee $21.30 
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PROTECTIVE SERVICES COST RECOVERY BYLAW  

On September 10, 2019, the council of the Town of Eatonia passed the Protective Services Cost Recovery Bylaw No. 
2/19 where the cost of fire prevention, suppression and emergency response services will be charged to the property 
owner who receives the service.  This means that residents will be responsible for paying their own fire protection 
services.   

This is in effect as of January 1, 2020.   

The Town of Eatonia, R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 and R.M. of Newcombe No. 260 established a fire protection 
district which is known as the CEN Fire Protection Association.  This Association provides fire protection services to all 
residents within the boundaries.   

Below is a breakdown of the fees they charge for fire protection services:   

SERVICE PROVIDED      FEE CHARGED  
Rural Call Out for the 1st Hour   $1,000.00 
Urban Call Out for the 1st Hour   $1,000.00  
Extra Call Out Hours Prorated After 1st Hour  $500.00 per hour prorated  
Man Hours       $15.00 per man per hour prorated  
Extrication for the 1st Hour     $500.00 
Extrication After the 1st Hour     $500.00 per hour prorated  
Oil Field Call Out to Industrial Site    $1,800.00  
Non Production Call Out After 1st Hour  $450.00 per hour prorated  
False Alarm Call Out      $500.00 
Single Engine Aircraft Tanker (SEAT)  As invoiced by the Provincial Government   

Check with your insurance broker to make sure that you have coverage for fire protection services in your policy.   

If you have any questions about the Protective Services Cost Recovery Bylaw, please contact the town office or a 
council member.   

FALSE ALARM BYLAW  

On December 10, 2019, the council of the Town of Eatonia passed the False Alarm Bylaw No. 7/19 where the owner 
or tenant of a property having care and control of an alarm system will pay a response fee of $500.00 for each false 
alarm if the fire department is dispatched.   

This is in effect as of January 1, 2020.   

A false alarm is an activation of a fire alarm system or security alarm system that is activated due to:  
 the testing or servicing of the alarm system;  
 the mechanical failure or malfunction of the alarm system;  
 alarm user or alarm company error;  
 the presence of pets of an alarm user at the alarm site;  
 atmospheric conditions, vibrations, power failure or other phenomena.   

 
Make sure to check your alarm system on a regular basis to avoid a false alarm response fee.   
 
If you have any questions about the False Alarm Bylaw, please contact the town office or a council member.   
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital sign 
to advertise your business needs, community events, 
birthdays, baby announcements, anniversaries, 
engagements and “Will You Marry Me?” announcements. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 288 
reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 
available upon request. 

Cost: $60/week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25/week Community Events & Announcements  

*Taxes not included in prices 
*Prices subject to change 
 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a static 
commercial can be discussed at time of booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Gwen at  
780-242-4936 “local” if you have any questions or if you 
would like to discuss your options. 
 

 
 

Eatonia Health Center 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING MEDICAL SERVICES 

 

Physician Services: Tuesday 
Nurse Practitioner Services: Wednesday 

 

Lab Collection Services Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  
(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 

 

Foot Care and Wellness Program 
 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Visiting Professional Services are available for Dietician, Public 
Health Nursing, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, Mental 

Health and Addictions. 
 

Reception Hours are 
Monday 8:00-12:30 
Tuesday 8:00- 3:30 

Wednesday 8:00-4:30 
Thursday 8:00-2:30 

*Reception hours have changed* 
 

Services subject to change, please call reception to book all 
appointments at 306-967-2591. 

 

 

It's That Time of Year Again!!! 
 

In the coming weeks you will be receiving a call from 
either Sam Francis or Sharon Steinke to update your 
info for the Mantario Lions Community Calendar.  If 
you do not receive a call by January 15, 2020 please 

call either Sam Francis 306-430-1720 or Sharon 
Steinke 306-463-7995. 

 
This year we also require the calendars to be paid for 

in advance of ordering.  Payment can be made by 
cash or cheque made payable to Mantario Lions (to 
be dropped off at the Town Office) or by e-transfer 

francis.s@shaw.ca 
 

Calendars are $15 each (includes up to 8 listings). 
Additional listings are $1 each. 

 
Thank you for your continued support of the Mantario 

Lions Club.  For information on where monies raised go - 
please visit our Facebook page 

(www.facebook.com/MantarioLions) 
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September 6th Brad Kulyk for $75.00 

September 13th Brad Kulyk for $75.00 

September 20th Carol Schaeffer for $75.00 

September 27th Gwen Britton for $150.00 

October 4th Trisha Lee for $75.00 

October 11th Laviah Jamieson for $75.00 

October 18th Sherry & Mike Craney for $75.00 

October 25th Cheryl Bailey for $150.00 

November 1st Sherry & Mike Craney for $75.00 

November 8th Joanne Bredy for $75.00 

November 15th Trisha Lee for $75.00 

November 22nd Roger Radies for $75.00 

November 29th Sandi Hyland for $150.00 

December 6th Riley Radies for $75.00 

December 13th Skye Radies for $75.00 

December 20th Brett Nunweiler for $75.00 

December 27th Leah Johnston-Williams for $150.00 
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On behalf of the Eatonia Oasis Living Board of 
Directors, we would like to sincerely thank 

everyone for their support of this year's "Santa's 
Shop" charity event--those who donated and 

those who shopped! 
 

A special thank you to Ethan Green, Quinn Price, 
Alyssa Evans and Janina Evans who helped with 

set up and worked at Santa's Shop on Old 
Fashioned Christmas Day. 

 
The proceeds from this event go to Eatonia Oasis 

Living, a cause very dear to all our hearts. 
 

Merry Christmas and all the best in the New Year! 
 

Holly Odland 
Santa's Shop Coordinator 

Santa’s Shop 

Thank You! 
I would like to extend a heartfelt “thank you” to all the wonderful 
people of Eatonia for being so kind & welcoming to me this past 
year and a half. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time here, serving 
you as Post Master. You are a great group of people & have made 

this community a terrific place to be. I have been transferred to 
Burstall & look forward to settling into my life there. 

Please feel free to stop in any time you are passing through. 
Sincerely, 

Kate Evans 
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JANUARY REC NEWS …
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
..…

…
…

.…
.. 

………………………….. 
Anyone interested in getting some training or just 
a refresh in running the Zamboni? Matt Hoffman 
will be at the rink Jan 6th at 7pm. 

………………………….. 

………………………….. 

………………………….. 
 

Jan 4th @ 10am - Initiation Huskies 
Jan 10th & 11th - Minor Hockey Weekend 

Jan 12th  @ 9am - Initiation Huskies 
Jan 12th @ 10:30am - Novice River Kings 

Jan 12th @ 3pm - Senior Huskies 
Jan 17th @ 6pm - Novice River Kings 

Jan 18th @ 12pm - PeeWee Girls W.P Thunder 
Jan 19th @ 3pm - Senior Huskies 

Jan 24th @ 7pm - Midgets SW Ramblers 
Jan 26th @ 12pm - PeeWee SW Flyers 

Jan 26th @ 3pm - Midgets SW Ramblers 

 

Friday, January 10 
6pm - Atom SW Warriors  vs.  Biggar/Wilkie White 

8pm - Midget SW Ramblers  vs.  KDL Midgets 
Saturday, January 11 

Noon - Initiation Huskies  vs.  Leader Flyers 
1:30pm - Novice River Kings  vs.  Leader Orange 

4pm - Peewee SW Flyers  vs.  Eston Ramblers 
8pm - Senior Huskies  vs.  Kindersley Klippers 

50/50 Guaranteed @ $500 For Saturday 
& Free Burgers for Fri & Sat Games 

Sponsored by 

Minor Hockey Weekend will be Jan 10th and 11th 
come on down and cheer on some local kids. 

Thank you to everyone that handed in a quiz form. 
Will be exciting to see all the answers! Prizes will 
be handed out Jan 2. 

A big thank you to everyone that came out to 
skate and also to the DJ for rocking the rink with 
80’s tunes.  

…………………………….….………………………… 
Wondering what registration is all about for Centennial? 
 

Almost all events happening during Centennial are free of charge and do not require pre-registration. 
 

Registering for Centennial gives you access to supper Friday, breakfast Saturday, supper Saturday, 
and breakfast Sunday.  Guests will not be able to pay for meals at the door. 
 

What happens after you register? 
 

You will get a confirmation email from Eventbrite.  On Friday, July 30th or Saturday, August 1st, you 
may check in at the Registration Table to pick up your wristbands and swag bag for the weekend. 
 

Please note that you cannot customize your registration package and packages are non-refundable. 
 

NEW Eatonia Centennial clothing are available to order at www.eatonia2020.com.  You can also 
stop in at the Town Office to look at the items. 
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A C T I V I T I E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

- M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E ,  B I N G O ,  

C A R D S / G A M E S ,  S H U F F L E B O A R D ,  T I L E  R U M M Y  

- T H E  S T A F F  O F  E O L  H O S T E D  A  C H R I S T M A S  P A R T Y  W I T H  T H E  R E S I D E N T S !  T H E  

G A M E S  W E R E  F U N  A N D  T H E  F O O D  W A S  G R E A T ! !  

- T H E  U N I T E D  C H U R C H  L A D I E S  H O S T E D  A  C H R I S T M A S  P A R T Y  I N  C O N J U N C T I O N  

W I T H  T H E  M O N T H L Y  B I R T H D A Y  P A R T Y .   B R Y A N  S W A N ,  J I M  C A L L S E N ,  D E N N I S  

K A N A S E V I C H ,  S H A R O N  D I E N O  A N D  H E A T H E R  B E W S  P R O V I D E D  U S  W I T H  M U S I C A L  

E N T E R T A I N M E N T !  A  W O N D E R F U L  A F T E R N O O N !  

- C H R I S T M A S  L I G H T  T O U R — T H A N K S  T O  R I C H A R D  A D A M S  A N D  C R A I G  B E W S  F O R  

V O L U N T E E R I N G !  

- E A T O N  S C H O O L  S T U D E N T S ,  S T A F F  A N D  F A M I L I E S  D E C O R A T E D  T H E  D O O R S  O F  E O L !   

T H E Y  L O O K  A M A Z I N G !   M A N Y  F O L K  H A V E  W A L K E D  T H E  H A L L S  J U S T  T O  S E E  T H E  

D O O R S !   T H A N K  Y O U  T O  E V E R Y O N E !  

- A M Y ’ S  P L A Y S C H O O L  D E C O R A T E D  C O O K I E S  W I T H  T H E  R E S I D E N T S !  

W E  A R E  S E L L I N G  T I C K E T S  O N  A  C H R I S T M A S  B A S K E T !  T H E  D R A W  F O R  T H I S  W I L L  
B E  M A D E  O N  D E C E M B E R  2 8 T H .  T H E R E  A R E  D O N A T I O N S  F R O M  H O M E  B A S E D  
B U S I N E S S E S ,  C R A F T E R S ,  S T A F F ,  R E S I D E N T  F A M I L I E S … O U R  E A S T E R  B A S K E T  H A D  
O V E R  $ 5 0 0  W O R T H  O F  D O N A T I O N S !   I F  Y O U  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  C O N T R I B U T E  T O  T H E  
B A S K E T ,  B U Y  T I C K E T S  O R  B O T H … S T O P  I N  A T  E O L !  ( P R O C E E D S  G O  T O  R E S I D E N T  
A C T I V I T Y  F U N D … C H E C K  O U T  T H E  P I C T U R E S  O N  T H E  F A C E B O O K  P A G E ! )  

 

 

Happy Birthday wishes would 
go out to Lorraine Goldade!  

 

Thank you to the United Church 
ladies for hosting the Monthly 
Birthday party!  It was a great 
afternoon of music and visiting!   
 

Resident Update: We currently have 13 residents living at E.O.L. 
 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, 
now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more information.  Unsure 
if Eatonia Oasis Living is right for you or your loved one?  Come in for a short 
term stay to see if we can provide what you need. Ask us about the EOL 
Resident Support Program and the Personal Care Home Benefit!) 

EXERCISES!! 
Monday and Wednesday 
Thank you to Amanda 

Longmuir, along with Vicki 
Oomen, for leading 

exercises! 
Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 
Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters!! 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 
-Marie Smith and her helper, Janine Specht for organizing the Craft session. 
-Family members, staff, members of the community etc who come to EOL for 
exercises, BINGO and other activities!  It makes the residents feel like they 
are part of the community! 
-Dianne Lowenburger, Marlene Lockwood, Marie Smith and Janine Specht 
decorated!  Looks beautiful! 
 

If anyone would like to volunteer their time—helping with an activity, serving 
snacks, visiting etc, please contact Vicki or Cora at 306-967-2447. 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church 
services at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ 
spiritual needs is an important part of their care, and everyone 
at E.O.L. appreciates you very much.  Our services are 
Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us.        

CARDS/GAMES 
TUESDAY 
2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone  
Welcome!! 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

MY GRAMMA CAN SKATE FASTER THAN YOU!! 
3 ON 3 HOCKEY TOURNAMENT 

DECEMBER 28TH ALL DAY!! 
HOME MADE SOUP!!  DESSERTS!! 

BURGERS!! AND MORE! 
THE BAR WILL BE OPEN! 

THERE WILL ALSO BE A SILENT AUCTION.  IF 
YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE TO THIS, WANT 

TO ENTER THE TOURNAMENT OR WORK A 
SHIFT, CONTACT SUSAN THEAKER  

AT 306-628-7851 

Thank you to everyone who has 
made a contribution of any kind 
to our facility.  We appreciate it 
from the bottom of our hearts!!                                                  
 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the 
residents of E.O.L.  whether it be for appointments, trips to go sight-seeing or 
shopping…Thank you for this!   
 
If there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, 
contact Vicki at 967-2447.  You are more than welcome to join us! 


